
Liedtke Update, March, 2025, HONDURAS  
Dear Friends , 

May the Lord’s grace and peace be with you today! We have had a great first three months of the new year 

and want to share some of those blessings with you.  

In January we had our first 2 young men go to Christian camp in Danli, Honduras. They were nervous, but 

ended up loving the time of fellowship, fun and Bible preaching. The same week , we had VBS here at the 

church. The group was about 25-30 daily. Our ladies helped teach and do crafts as well as provide 

snacks. Several children came to know Christ as Savior!  

February brought Valentines Day, so we held our second couple’s retreat. A pastor friend, Osmin 

Gutierrez, brought the messages on what the Bible says about our finances, and we made a goal of getting 

the large room upstairs at the church cemented and painted and decorated for the event. The second 

week of February was the church’s 3rd anniversary! What a wonderful day as we had a special preacher, 

Pastor Saul Moncada, Brother Javier Cardona with special music, extra visitors and a nice meal! 3 young 

people were baptized after the morning service on anniversary Sunday. The 2 young ladies, one 11 and 

one 12, were both recently saved. And another boy,  who had received the Lord with his parents at home 

also asked to be baptized. Please pray for these young people as they grow in their faith!  

The end of February brought the birth of our third grandchild, Anastasia, to Sam and Robyn. We praise the 

Lord for a good and safe birth!  

Recently we were asked by a teacher in the nearby village school to have a weekly Bible class for the15 

children who attend there. Please pray for this outreach! Several ladies have also been attending church 

faithfully since the Medical team came. Please pray with us for more people to be saved and the church 

to grow both in number and depth. I had my 64th birthday as well in February, which reminds us of the 

need to train others for the future work. 

Thank you for all of your prayers, Christmas gifts, support and love!  

In Christ, Mark and Brenda Liedtke, Honduras.  mbliedtke@gmail.com   BIMI P.O.Bx. 9, Harrison, TN 

37341 Acct #1436 
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